
 

Governor Evers 

P.O. Box 7863 

Madison, WI 53707 

 

April 29, 2025 

 

Dear Governor Evers: 

 

We write to you today regarding guidance from your office directing state employees to impede 

the work of federal immigration authorities seeking to deport illegal immigrants. 

 

In March, the Assembly passed Assembly Bill 24, which requires local law enforcement to 

comply with federal efforts to deport illegal immigrants. As the Trump administration continues 

its efforts to deport thousands of non-citizens who entered our country illegally during the Biden 

administration, our caucus believes it is imperative that our laws reflect the need for local law 

enforcement to comply with these efforts.  

 

Unfortunately, recent events in Milwaukee have underscored the importance for our state to 

legislate and enforce compliance with federal immigration law. On Friday, Milwaukee County 

Judge Hannah Dugan was arrested by F.B.I. Agents for assisting an illegal immigrant avoid 

arrest after appearing in her courtroom.  

 

It’s our understanding that your administration has issued guidance to state officials to impede 

the work of federal authorities. The guidance directs state officials to, among other things, not 

answer questions, not give access to files, and not give consent to enter non-public areas, even 

when presented with a lawful warrant.  

 

Today, we ask that you rescind this guidance to avoid future conflicts between state and federal 

authorities, to assist our brave men and women in law enforcement, and to ensure the Trump 

administration’s goal of deporting violent illegal immigrants is given the full assistance of the 

state of Wisconsin. 

 



As Barack Obama once said, “ours is a nation of laws: of citizens who live under them and for 

the citizens who enforce them.” Disregard for our system of laws is not resistance, it is pavement 

on the road to chaos.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
Assembly Speaker Robin Vos 

33rd Assembly District 

 
Majority Leader Tyler August 

31st Assembly District 

 
Speaker Pro Tempore Kevin Petersen 

57th Assembly District 

 
Assistant Majority Leader Scott Krug 

72nd Assembly District 

 
Majority Caucus Chair Rob Summerfield 

68th Assembly District 

 
Majority Caucus Vice-Chair Cindi Duchow 

97th Assembly District 

 
Majority Caucus Secretary Nancy Vandermeer 

70th Assembly District 

 
Majority Caucus Sergeant at Arms Treig Pronschinske 

29th Assembly District 

 

 
Representative David Armstrong 

67th Assembly District 

 
Representative Elijah Behnke 

6th Assembly District 

 
Representative Mark Born 

37th Assembly District 

 
Representative Lindee Brill 

27th Assembly District 



 
Representative Calvin Callahan 

35th Assembly District 

 
Representative Alex Dallman 

39th Assembly District 

 
Representative Barbara Dittrich 

99th Assembly District 
Representative Bob Donovan 

61st Assembly District 

 
Representative Benjamin Franklin 

88th Assembly District 

 
Representative Chanz Green 

74th Assembly District 

 
Representative Rick Gundrum 

58th Assembly District 

 
Representative Nate Gustafson 

55th Assembly District 

 
Representative Karen Hurd 

69th Assembly District 

 
Representative Brent Jacobson 

87th Assembly District 

Representative Dan Knodl 

24th Assembly District 

 
Representative Rob Kreibich 

28th Assembly District 

Representative Dave Maxey 

83rd Assembly District 
Representative Paul Melotik 

22nd Assembly District 

 
Representative Dave Murphy 

56th Assembly District 

 
Representative Amanda Nedweski 

32nd Assembly District 



 
Representative Adam Neylon 

15th Assembly District 

 
Representative Jerry O’Connor 

60th Assembly District 

Representative Jim Piwowarczyk 

98th Assembly District 

 
Representative Shae Sortwell 

2nd Assembly District 

 
Representative John Spiros 

86th Assembly District 

 
 

Representative David Steffen 

4th Assembly District 

 
Representative Rob Swearingen 

34th Assembly District 

Representative Paul Tittl 

25th Assembly District 

Representative Duke Tucker 

75th Assembly District 

 
Representative Ron Tusler 

3rd Assembly District 

Representative Chuck Wichgers 

64th Assembly District 

 
Representative Robert Wittke 

63rd Assembly District 

 
Representative Shannon Zimmerman 

30th Assembly District 

 

 


